The Honorable Wilma Chan

California State Assembly

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 94814


Re: 
AB232 (Chan): SUPPORT

Dear Assembly Member Chan:

We write to support AB232, a bill that would establish clear consumer protections for self-pay hospital patients. This bill addresses the problems faced by the over 6 million uninsured people in our state when they attempt to receive hospital care, and then deal with the financial repercussions afterwards.

Uninsured families are regularly charged far more for medical care than patients covered by health insurance plans. A recent survey in California estimated that the uninsured are charged an average of five times what an insured person is charged for the same medical services. This practice has devastating results: a Harvard study showed that half of all personal bankruptcies across the country are caused by medical expenses.

The bill would require that uninsured patients are given notice about their rights and financial options when seeking care at a California hospital. The bill requires basic disclosure to inform the patient of the hospital’s charity care policy, public insurance programs, or other mechanisms that could cover the cost of care. For patients not eligible for such coverage, hospitals will be required to charge those self-pay patients with a rate similar to Medicare, Medi-Cal, or workers’ compensation, rather than the highest possible rate that they are charged now. Patients would be given the opportunity to work out negotiated payment plans before their bill is sent to collections, which can ruin a family’s credit report and their financial future.

Currently, many uninsured people—80% of whom are in working families that play by the rules—neglect to go to a hospital or emergency room for needed care, because of the real prospect of huge hospital bills. Given that the actual health problems are often catastrophic enough, the bill works to ensure that the resulting financial problems are not needlessly overwhelming.

We thank you for your leadership on health care issues and in authoring AB232.

Sincerely,

[Your name]

[Your title]

cc:
The Honorable Dario Frommer, Chair, Assembly Health Committee


Anthony Wright, Executive Director, Health Access

